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PRESS RELEASE 

Sep 27
th
, 2010 

 

The Japanese Representative Office Celebrates the Completion of  

Two Grassroots Projects in the West Bank 

 

Today on September 27, 2010, the completion ceremonies of two projects 

were held respectively in Um Al Tout Village and Al Zababdeh Town in Jenin 

Governorate. Mr. Naofumi Hashimoto, Representative of Japan to the Palestinian 

Authority and the representative of each grant recipient organization in addition to 

some representatives from the relevant PA ministries attended each ceremony. 

These projects were funded by the Government of Japan in December 2009, through 

its Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human Security Projects (GGP). 

 

With the fund of USD 94,188, Um Al Tout Village Council implemented the 

project for construction of an additional floor with a total area of 413 m² for five new 

classrooms and one teachers’ room in Um Al Tout Girls’ School, since the students 

used to study in the village council rooms and storage room outside the school to 

temporarily solve their problem of lack of classrooms. By this project, about 200 

students who suffered from bad learning conditions will obtain appropriate and 

secure educational environment in addition to more space for studying. 

 

Under the same GGP scheme, the amount of USD 81,975 was granted for 

Al Zababdeh Municipality to implement the project for expansion and rehabilitation 

of the electricity network in the town, where 8.0 km were rehabilitated and 2.1 km 

were extended for the direct benefit of around 3,000 people. Those people had been 

suffering from frequent power outages and unsafe wires due to old electricity 

network, as well as the lack of electricity network coverage. The project will provide 

a stable electricity supply with a fully operational network, which will be the bases 

for future economic development for the population living in the village. 

 

Since the inception of Japan’s Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human 

Security Projects in 1993 in Palestine, Japan has provided funding GGP assistance 

to more than 300 projects with a total value of approximately 21 million US dollars, 

which is a part of Japan’s total assistance to the Palestinians exceeding USD 1 

billion. 

 

Mr. Hashimoto in his speeches expressed that the Japanese Government is 

determined to continue its support to Palestinian people from human security 

perspective as well as from its political stands in order to contribute to their efforts 

to establish a viable independent Palestinian state and to strengthen local 

institutions to provide basic daily services to people. 
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1. The Project for Extension of Um Al Tout Girls’ School in Um-Altout 
Village. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 Scene of Opening Ceremony                Um Al Tout Girls’ School      

 

 

 

2. The Project for Expansion and Rehabilitation of the Electricity Network 

in Al Zababdeh 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

     

    Scene of Opening Ceremony                Newly Installed Electricity Network 

 

 

 

 

(End) 

 

  

For further information about this project and GGP scheme, please contact Mrs. Diala 

Zaineddin-Dodin (Office: 02-241-3120/1). 
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